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I would like to suggest that the name for the new Victorian Division be called after Joan Child, AO 
who passed away in February 2013. I think it would be fitting to recognise Joan as well as being a 
Victorian MHR she was the first woman to be Speaker of the Australian House of Representatives. 
Joan was also a tireless advocate for women and children and in her later years was a much loved 
University of the 3rd Age (U3A) tutor in Australian Politics in Wonthagghi. 
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